
    

   

 

 
SENT VIA EMAIL 

January 13, 2022 
 
ATTN: Matthew Carver 
Canisius High School 
1180 Delaware Avenue 
Buffalo, New York 14209 
 
Dear Matthew Carver: 

Permit Review Status 
      Robert J. Stransky Memorial Complex 
      2885 Clinton Street 
      Town of West Seneca, Erie County  
 
 This letter serves as an update on the permit review status of the above-
mentioned project. The Department received the Joint Application Form and project 
plans on May 11, 2021. During our review period we have also received other 
application materials including updated project plans and wetland delineation 
requirements. The Department is also in receipt of the United States Army Corps of 
Engineers “no permit required” approval letter. All application materials have been 
reviewed and DEC does not anticipate requiring any further application materials at this 
time.  
  
 Please be advised, this project is considered major under the Uniform 
Procedures Act. Projects deemed major require public notice and a 15-day public 
comment period. The Department plans to issue a Notice of Complete Application once 
we have received an approval letter from NYS Office of Parks, Recreation and Historic 
Preservation regarding their concerns as reviewed under the State Historic Preservation 
Act. We are aware your submission to SHPO is currently in the 30-day review window 
for Indian Nations final comments.  
 

If you have any other questions, please feel free to contact me at kerri.pickard-
depriest@dec.ny.gov or at 716/851-7165. 

 

      Sincerely, 
       

 
Kerri Pickard-DePriest 
Environmental Analyst 
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